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August 23, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Enclosed for the King County Council’s consideration and action is a proposed ordinance authorizing me to execute an interlocal agreement with the King County Ferry District relating to the West Seattle Water Taxi (Water Taxi) service as a mitigation measure for the Alaskan Way Viaduct (AWV) project. 
Later this month, I will be submitting an ordinance adding the West Seattle Water Taxi and bus shuttle to the agreement (GCA5820) with the state, making these services eligible for AWV mitigation funds.
Background:
On October 23, 2008, King County and Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT) signed three interlocal agreements to mitigate the construction impacts of the Moving Forward projects; GCA 5820 to enhance transit service and mitigate construction impacts, GCA 5864 to add bus monitoring equipment for transit travel time during construction, and GCA 5865 to implement Transportation Demand Management (TDM) strategies during construction. The Moving Forward projects are investments in and around the AWV to provide mobility north and south of the central waterfront. 
Interlocal Agreement: 

The GCA 5820 contract does not specifically name the Water Taxi service from downtown Seattle to West Seattle as one of the potential transit services. King County is in the process of adding it to the funding list through an amendment to this agreement that is expected to be transmitted for King County Council approval later this month. Since the Water Taxi is not directly impacted by the construction, it is able to provide a reliable travel alternative along the SR 99 corridor. Service is currently funded for the spring and summer months. The amendment to GCA 5820 includes funding for Water Taxi service in the fall and winter months starting January 2012 though the end of the agreement, June 30, 2014. 

King County is seeking authority to enter into an interlocal agreement with the Ferry District to pay for the fall and winter services (November, December, January, February, and March). Services will start in January 2012 and continue through March 2014. Reimbursement to the Ferry District shall not exceed a maximum of 2,200 Water Taxi service hours and $1.3 million for the provision of Water Taxi service and connecting shuttle service. If the amendment to GCA 5820 to include the Water Taxi service from downtown Seattle to West Seattle is not enacted, then this interlocal agreement becomes null and void. 
If you have questions or comments about specific details in this ordinance, please contact Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Metro Transit Division, at 206-684-1619 or kevin.desmond@kingcounty.gov, or Victor Obeso, Manager of Service Development, Metro Transit Division, at 206-263-3109, or victor.obeso@kingcounty.gov.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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